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    GREAT FINBOROUGH PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 22nd February 2016 
in the Pettiward Hall 

 
Present: Cllr. Peter Turner    Cllr Archie Gemmell  Cllr. Robin Fisher  
  Cllr Simon Tarabella  Cllr Rob Nurton Cllr Sebastian Reeves 

Paula Gladwell – Clerk  
0 member of public   
 

2015/904 Apologies for Absence - Cllr Martin Burns,  
2015/905 Declarations of Interest – None 
2015/906 Adjournment for:  

Public Participation – No questions 
Meeting resumed:  

2015/907 Planning – It was resolved to submit the following responses to MSDC for application 
nos. 0377/16 Change of use of agricultural land to increase the size of the residential 
garden at East House, High Road – “Great Finborough Parish Council have NO 
OBJECTION to this application based on the information available” and 

2015/908 Application no. 0373/16 Erection of single storey rear extension (following demolition of 
existing conservatory) Installation of 3 no. dormer windows to front and 1 no. dormer 
window to rear. Extensions to roof to form gables ends (hip to gable conversion) Render 
finish applied to existing external walls and installation of roof lights to rear roof 
elevations 
“Great Finborough Parish Council have NO OBJECTION to this application based on the 
information available however would like to express their concerns that the loss of the 
garage/parking on site will possibly increase the problems of overflow parking on the 
village green.” 

2015/909 There were no MSDC decisions to note. 
2015/910 Finance – The following payments were approved. Prop Cllr Turner with all in favour, 

Staff salaries for January 2016,  
2015/911 The Earthwood Tree Co. £200.00 
2015/912 Gipping Press £170.85 
2015/913 Matters to be brought to the attention of the council – The clerk will report the 

broken kerb and pavement at Oak Close. 
2015/914 It was noted that the Community Speedwatch scheme has 6 volunteers and as soon as 

the speed gun is calibrated and police applications are approved sessions will start. Hi 
vis jackets will be required and it was agreed that 4 jackets be purchased at a cost of 
approx £5.00 each.  

2015/916 Cllr Tarabella reported that he had met with a MUGA supplier and had two initial quotes. 
It was agreed that an initial consultation questionnaire be drafted for the newsletter, 
school and pub to establish how the community would like to progress any improvement 
to the football area. 

 
 

Next meeting Monday 14th March 2016 at 7.30pm   


